Weedon Parish Council


Draft Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom
Wednesday 16 November 2011 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Sellers, Cllr Ashurst, Cllr Winnett, Cllr Kett, Cllr Measures,
Cllr Jameson-Evans, District Cllr Bond, County Cllr Hussain, Michelle Jackson – minute secretary, 11 members of the public
81. Receive Apologies: to accept apologies for absence.
Clerk Barbara Mitchell
82. Public Meeting Open Forum Adjournment: to allow public participation.

83. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: to declare any personal or prejudicial interests.

Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
84. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting held on 21 September 2011.

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting subject to 2 minor amendments.
85. Planning: 
a. 11/02075 “Shawfield” Stockaway - Demolition of existing garage and replace with timber framed garden store. No objections.

b. 11/02073 20 East End. Demolition of existing bungalow and erection of two detached houses with garage and alterations to existing access
It was proposed by parishioners that WPC should object to the application on the grounds that the footprint is too large for the area, damage to trees and bushes, highway issues (increased cars and traffic, turning circle), loss of affordable housing.  A vote resulted in 10 in favour and 1 (representing the applicant) against.

Cllrs discussed the application and the points raised by parishioners.  It was unanimously agreed that there was no objection to the demolition of the bungalow however there was objection to the erection of two detached houses on the grounds raised by parishioners and adding rights of light issue, close proximity to boundary, adjoining a conservation area.  Cllr Rose to draft a response and circulate by email for Cllrs to review.
c. 11/02370/ATC 35 High Street - Works to trees. No objections, refer to tree officer.
d. 11/02405/ATC Field House, Aston Abbotts Road – Works to trees. No objections, refer  to tree officer.
e. 11/02387/APP Weedon Hill House – single storey side extension. Defer until Planning Meeting 22 November in order to allow time for pre-publicity.
f. 11/02409/APP The Pigsty, 4 Rectory Barns – New porch. Defer until Planning Meeting 22 November in order to allow time for pre-publicity.

86.  Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required.  BCC response re Aston Abbotts Road.  Report on kissing gate repair East End. BCC had made enquiries with the D & C team on the sinking road surface on Aston Abbotts Road and advised it was on the list to be done in 2012/2013, budget dependant. Cllr Hussain offered to follow up and revert with how likely this was. 
Cllr Rose to add caution information to the website to advise parishioners.

Cllr Sellers to drop a note to the owners of Rosemount Cottage regarding the brambles overhanging the footpath from their hedges.
The kissing gate had been done.

John Woodfield to be contacted regarding a wobbly stile at the bottom of Stockaway on the village walk.

b. New dog bin location. It was agreed to install the new dog bin by the large gate at the far entrance to the park and put a laminate notice on the litter bin to deter dog foul from being placed in the litter bin.

c. Street Lighting;
i. To report any works required. 2 lights had been fixed since the last meeting.  The Clerk had reported the light on Aston Abbotts Road at the top of East End.  Parishioners had mentioned 
that the lights in the village did not appear to be a bright as they should or used to be.  E Sharp Electricals to be consulted regarding this.
ii. To delegate a Councillor to carry out audit of lights/bulbs and number location of lights on map. Cllr Jameson-Evans to carry out an audit on the streetlights, marking them on the Ordnance Survey map (see 87b) and checking whether the lamps need cleaning as part of the audit.
d. Play Area: To report on inspections of the area and consider any issues arising.  It was agreed to ask Terry Lynch to cut back the overgrown bush at the entrance to the park.  The Clerk was awaiting a quote to realign the large gates.  The top bar was missing from the climbing frame.  It was agreed not to take action on the post at the bottom of the ramp or the rolling log for the time being as they had been identified as low risk only.
e. New Road Trees: Cllr Kett to update on status of the tree replanting.  Cllr Kett circulated her report on tree replanting which proposed replacing the dead oaks with Norway Maples.  The 2 Rowans donated by AVDC Cllr Bond would be planted on the other side of the road and 2 Claret Ashes to be planted in the gaps.  A quote from Terry Lynch had been received at £250 for removing and replacing the dead ones plus £25 for each additional tree to be planted.  This was unanimously agreed. The Blacklocks (owners of the Show field) had been shown the new plans and their approval was awaited.
f. Traffic Calming – Update on repainting of road markings at junction.  Cllr Hussain to pursue this as work was supposed to have been done on 10 October but had not.  Report on signage around the village awaited from BCC Sian Thomas.
g. Pond – to discuss the low water level and whether clearance/repair work is required.  It was agreed Cllr Rose should contact the Town Council to find out who advised them on the recent Walton Pond works with a view to asking this expert to review our pond.  Part owner of the pond Richard Bates to be involved in meetings and advise details of his contact George Cheshire regarding possible ways of clearing mechanically.
h. AVDC Street Cleansing and Horticultural contracts comments by 2nd December.  It was agreed to ask AVDC to provide a detailed map of areas affected by street cleansing and horticultural services.  Cllr Kett to circulate the map for Cllrs to highlight the areas included/not actually done as a comparison.
87. Correspondence and other communications including reports on Local Area Forum:
a. Letter re allowances for Councillors. Not applicable as no allowances are claimed currently.
b. Ordnance Survey mapping and licences training. To discuss subscription to mapping service £10 per annum.  It was agreed to subscribe and Cllr Rose to circulate the login details.
c. AVDC proposal to cease village skips. To discuss Parish paying for this scheme.  It was agreed not to subscribe.
88.  Parish Plan – Up-date on final meeting of steering group and archive of documents and data.  It was agreed to formally adopt the Parish Plan and archive documents and data.
89. Implementation of Weedon Village Parish Plan Action Points
a. Review of Parish Plan action points. Request from Steering group re update of action points should be sent following each Parish Council meeting. It was agreed to email an updated set of action points after each PC meeting to the Chair of the Steering Group. No review was made of the action points at this meeting due to pressure of time.
b. Donate a Gate Scheme update from Cllr Measures on revised operational issues and agree next steps.  Cllr Measures reported that Denchfield Trust were happy in principle for the key stile to be changed subject to it being a gate approved by BCC.  The Clerk to obtain such approved gate designs for Cllr Measures to forward to the Chair of Trustees for approval.
c. Report on meeting with AVDC Green Spaces officer and Social and Community group re Play area.  Cllr Rose reported that during the meeting with the officer it had been suggested replacing the existing equipment entirely due to its age rather than adding a few new pieces.  It was agreed to proceed to get outline designs (whilst still maintaining open space) and costings from suppliers for the next meeting.
d. Traffic calming options e.g. BCC signage review. Response awaited from BCC Sian Thomas.
90. Finance / Accounts: 

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date end September 2011 were agreed.
b. To agree budget for 2012/13 – Agreed.
c. To agree precept for 2012/13.  It was proposed and agreed that in order not to increase the council tax per household, we should set a marginally reduced precept of £13,700.
d. To draw cheques and ratify cheques drawn since last meeting. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
HMRC

1032
£300.00

Sue Mordue

1033
£315.37

JP Watts

1034
£120.00

E Sharp Electrical
1035
£126.85

Old Schoolroom
1036
£8.75


E Sharp Electrical
1037
£126.85

Lynch Garden Servs
1038
£60.00


SLCC


1039
£77.00

AVDC

1040
£176.40

Barbara Mitchell
1041
£317.12
91. To agree the date of next meeting. 
Planning meeting – 22 November 2011 - venue tbc

The next full Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 18 January 2012 commencing 8.00pm at The Old Schoolroom.
The meeting closed at 22.30pm.






Signed…………………………………. Date…………………
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